
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

June 5, 2019 

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Laurie Jorgensen, 
Lee Johnsen, Matt Klocke, Gary Hinsch from Sandstone Township, and Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance 
was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. Ovid asked is any objections or corrections to 
the minutes, none being stated, minutes are approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. We had a 
beginning balance of$ I 16,056.25 the receipts totaled $69.22, and disbursements of $70.00, to bring our 
ending balance to $116,055.97. Ovid asked if there are any objections or corrections to the treasurer's 
report, none being stated, treasurers report was approved as read. 

Special Visitors: 
• Gary Hinsch from Sandstone Township wanted to discuss the road agreement. The 

current agreement continue through 2020. Ovid said we are currently reviewing the 
costs. Gary said they will start sending detail of what they are billing for, so we have 
better information to form our decision on. Currently that stretch of road has the highest 
cost of maintenance for our Township and Ovid said it might be more efficient for the 
Township to take it back. We will continue to monitor it with the more detailed billing to 
come and then make a decision. A culvert is needed on East side ofKoland road, 500 ft 
of Dave Kolands Driveway. They like to do no less than 15". They will put the culvert 
in and send a bill to the Township for½ the cost. 

Old Business: 
• Lee is going to start attending the City Council meetings where they are going to discuss 

Fire Contract information. This will keep the Township informed about the changes and 
costs associated with our contract. The more we are informed the better we can answer 
resident questions about the cost. Kathy Morris will let Lee know when their meetings 
will involve the Fire Contract. 

• Ovid talked to Norman Township and we can dump some fill/gravel on end of Sunrise to 
make the corner safer and create more visibility. 

New Business: 
• Discussion was held on driveway/field/logging approaches being put in. There is statue 

that says any of these items must be approved by the Road Authority. We are having an 
issue with people contacting the Board which is the Road Authority. The Clerk will 
contact Couri and Ruppe to see if they have a driveway permit process that might be able 
to be tweeked and implemented for our Township. 

• Next meeting is Wednesday 7/10 at 7:00 PM. 

Meeting adjourned at 8: 15 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by, 
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Anne Stitt, Clerk Ovi 
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